
Overnight resurfacing work to begin on
A483

The original proposal from the North Wales Trunk Road Agency, scheduled to
begin next week, was to run 24/7 contraflow between J5 (Mold Road) and J6
(Gresford), with associated slip road closures, over a 6 to 8 week period –
allowing for much needed resurfacing work to protect the road in the longer
term. Having considered the concerns of the local community and the local
authority, however, the Economy Secretary has determined that disruption
would be too great and that a less disruptive, medium term solution should be
pursued. 

Seven day-a-week work on overnight resurfacing, which will protect the road
in the medium term whilst allowing traffic to flow as normal during the day,
will now take place. Local residents should be aware that both the work and
diversion will see an increase in the usual noise levels. Affected residents
will be provided with details and every effort will be made to keep the
impact to a minimum. 

Ken Skates said:

“Closing roads for long periods at peak times is never ideal for
the economy but is often the only option in terms of delivering the
quality infrastructure we need and expect. 

“On this occasion, however, I’ve taken the decision to deliver more
medium term improvements to the road, having considered a full
closure of this road during working hours to be too detrimental
local communities and the economy.

“Night work has its limitations and is not without its issues
however, in this instance, I think it offers the best solution for
both making the necessary improvements to the road whilst allowing
road users to continue their daily routine as usual.” 

The Welsh Government motorway and trunk road resurfacing programme will see
over £17m spent on some 43 much needed resurfacing schemes across Wales by
April. Of that over £10m is being invested in 36 schemes in North and Mid
Wales. 

Advance notification of road closures and diversions will be well signposted
and scheme details/updates will be posted on www.traffic-wales.com (external
link). 
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